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Waverly Community Group, Inc. 

WAC Meeting Minutes for Thursday, September 28, 2011, 7:30-9:00pm

Turning Point at Waverly School, 10431 NCR 15

Committee Members Present: Jane Clark, LuAnn Goodyear, Jan Kroeger, Carolyn Ownby, George Reed, Linda Sanden, Ron Splittgerber, and George Wallace. (7/11 WAC members present at the start of the meeting, 6 are needed for a quorum)

Committee Members Absent:  Tom Niichel, Leslie Sorensen, and Karl Zeller
Guests:  Helen Boggs & Nancy Wallace

A quorum was obtained at 7:30 pm. 


Secretary’s Report:  the July 27th Minutes were accepted as issued. 


Treasurer’s Report:  The treasury now contains $780.40.  

Old Business


1.  Unreported Meetings of Local Interest


A.  Lew Gaiter T-Bar Breakfast – no attendees


B.  Any other County Commissioner Breakfast Mtgs – no attendees 



C.  Others meetings not covered in this agenda. – none

2.  Letter to Linda Hoffman – At this time there has been no feedback from the letter which was sent to Linda Hoffman, Russ Legg & Com. Lew Gaiter.  Jan will place a follow-up call.


3.  Stewardship Trust update.  George reviewed the status in that the State Land Board has decided against conserving Section 36 at this time due to its 1) potential development values both for housing and/or Niobrara oil shale.  Section 16 might show more promise with its ecological and historical values and the State Land Board might entertain the sale of a conservation easement on these properties.  It was suggested Nancy Wallace visit with the County Open Lands department to see if a GOCO grant could be considered. 

4.  Next Social Event and/or Informational meeting.  Helen again brought up the issue that Gina Linde wanted the WAC to take over managing her Thanksgiving Walk, and the group embraced the idea this time.  George Reed will contact Gina regarding the simple procedures she has been using.  The entire community can then be invited to the walk.  
LuAnn Goodyear also volunteered her barn and arena for the Dark Skies event with a community pot luck dinner.  Someone will contact Kathy Monty to obtain the contacts from the local Astronomy Club.  Thanks LuAnn!

5.  Bylaw report.  Carolyn reported on Bylaws Articles 1-4 which have been reviewed by the by-laws committee and will email a copy to everyone for review and future action. 
New Business 

1.  Full Membership Meeting Musings.  The September 24th FMM drew a small but interested group and the interactions were good.  



a.  Would it be better to schedule the FMM in the colder months when  people were not scrambling with their hay, gardens or kids with weekend activities?



b.  Helen moved (seconded and passed) that Sue Foster’s historical presentation (and pictures) be added to the website.



c.  There is a potential to add links to Turning Point to our website, recognizing their generosity as our host for meetings.


d.  A motion was made, seconded and passed to drop Blue Host as the website host 

and have Turpana be the webmaster.  He will still be able to service our website if he moves.


2.  Election of Officers.  The following officers were nominated and elected for the WAC 2011-2012 year:

President - Jan Kroeger


Co-Vice-Presidents – Ron Splittgerber and George Reed


Secretary – Jane Clark


Treasurer – Jan Kroeger 

3.  Contact Changes – Helen noted that she could continue the WAC’s annual filing with the Colorado Secretary of State if the group so desired.  A motion was made, seconded and passed for her to do so.  Helen also said she would continue to distribute the community notifications, but not the North 40 News and Coloradoan monthly contacts. 


4.  Helen brought up Sandi McGlynn’s request for help at changing a high security light in the back of the Waverly School (Turning Point) building.  The group suggested that Sandi ask REA when they were working in front of the school because they are currently doing a pole replacement project coming north on NCR 15.  Helen will pass along this information.

5.  Someone noted that the Demel Lake Development Plan, originally proposed by Fred Ziegler, has expired and is no longer valid.  This was the development west of NCR 13 and south of Connie McChesney’s place which spanned ECR 64.  The WAC reviewed this development several years ago.

6.  October 26th is Com. Gaiter’s informational meeting at the Buckeye school at 6pm.  [His guest will be the sheriff.]

The meeting was adjourned at 8:57 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Helen Boggs, outgoing WAC Secretary
Revisions by Jane Clark, incoming WAC Secretary 
